
 

 

The Corporation of the Town of Orangeville 

By-law Number 

A by-law to authorize a letter of agreement with the Ministry of 
Transportation under the Dedicated Gas Tax Funds for Public 
Transportation Program. 

Whereas the Provincial Government has made a commitment to provide funding under 
the Dedicated Gas Tax Funds for Public Transportation Program; 

And whereas the Corporation of the Town of Orangeville is eligible to receive an amount 
of $287,668 under the program; 

And whereas it is necessary to enter into an agreement with Her Majesty the Queen in 
right of the Province of Ontario, as represented by the Minister of Transportation, with 
respect to gas tax funds; 

Be it therefore enacted by the municipal council of The Corporation of the Town of 
Orangeville as follows: 

1. That the letter of agreement with respect to gas tax funds for public 
transportation between Her Majesty the Queen in Right of the Province of 
Ontario, as represented by the Minister of Transportation and the Corporation 
of the Town of Orangeville, in substantially the same form as the letter of 
agreement attached hereto as Schedule “A,” is hereby approved. 
 

2. That the Mayor and Treasurer are hereby authorized and instructed to 
execute the letter of agreement and any other documents required to finalize 
the transaction on behalf of the Corporation of the Town of Orangeville and to 
affix the corporate seal thereto.  

 
Passed in open Council this 8th day of February 2021 

 
Sandy Brown, Mayor 

 
Karen Landry, Clerk 


